Brooklyn Conservation Commission
Regular Meeting-Minutes

October 6, 2014   

  In attendance: B. Thorton, M. Oatley, H. Adams, D. Wimmer

                   D. Heilemann, J. Noel absent with notice

    Member of the public: A. Kerouak

1.Meeting called to order at 7:38 by D. Wimmer

2. H. Adams(M.Oatley 2nd) made a motion to accept the minutes of September 2014. 

  Motion passed. 

3. New Business:

  a) no subdivision review

   b) other

· There was a discussion about Disc Golf and the Commission’s projects

There has been much information or misinformation about Disc Golf and the Timber Harvest. Some people have taken to social media, print media, public meetings and the radio to disseminate this information and misinformation. 
· All the information that we have has been in the BCC’s minutes.

· Disc Golf was researched by members of the BCC as well as the Parks and Recreation Commission

· Disc Golf was submitted by the BCC to the Recreation Commission and it was approved by the Recreation Commission

· A capital project was submitted to the town by recreation and it was approved.

· The disc golf course was not constructed at that point, because it was brought to the BCC’s attention, that the 10 year phase for a timber harvest was due. It would have been foolish to construct the course and then take it down for the harvest and then reconstruct it again.

· The timber harvest is a program that has a ten year phase. It  was time for this to take place. In fact the town should be planning for the next harvest in 2023.  

· Any money received from the timber harvest goes into the open space fund per ordinance.

· The Disc Golf course construction is taking place with many volunteer hours from M. Oatley and the town.
· There are still some things that have to be done, that should have been done as part of the timber harvest and Mike has shown the town what has to been done as far as clearing, bush whacking, moving logs, and building the bridge. We don’t know why this wasn’t done by the harvester, but it was always part of the plan.
 The BCC also decided that they would prioritize what needs to be done on a yearly basis, similarly to what was done with Riverside, and submit it to the town in January. 

        4. Budget

The BCC has a few expenses for Spooky Nights; a couple of big pumpkins need to be purchased, supplies for the kiosk for Davis Park.  All are part of this year’s budget.
         5. Subcommittee reports.
                    Spooky Nights.  

                          Mike is working on Oct 16 and 17.  He needs help on Wed Oct 15 at about 6:30 to put sand in the pumpkins and construct the tower.  If anyone can help,

they are more than welcome.   

              Old Business:

                  Disc Golf:  18 baskets are installed. The tees have been ordered. Mike and the  Parks and Recreation crew are going to start clearing brush October 7, 2014.

                      Other: 

                       One third of Riverside has to be mowed this year. The side of the trails have to be cut.  This is going to be ongoing project.  Invasive species have to be controlled as much as possible.  Diane will call Rick about this.  Bev Thorton also 

expressed concern with the back wetlands.

7. Correspondence: none

8: Public Comment:

A. Kerouack  asked if the CL&P project was something we monitored.. It is not.  He asked about an inventory. There is a partial inventory with J. Roberson.

He also asked about a community garden.  The commission looked at this issue a few years back, but the problem was a water source.
H. Adams (B.Thorton 2nd) made a motion to adjourn. Adjourned 8:46

Respectfully submitted

   Diane Wimmer

